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Message from the Club President  

All Members if you are not receiving the club newsletter by e-mail, 
Please e-mail Mike Diesu at <MDIESU@tampabay.rr.com> 

October 2021 
 
September has been a rather wet month this year, both the entry road and field have been 
flooded several times, a member got stuck because of the soggy condition and had to be 
pulled out. 
 
Our Swap meet on the 25th of September was canceled because of the conditions. The swap 
meet has been rescheduled on the23rd of October.                          
A special thank you to the Grass Cutters for hanging in there under these conditions and 
doing a great job. 
 
It’s the time of the year to renew your AMA membership, if you need to do that. Also start 
renewing your Club Membership, just a reminder to do this before December 31st or you 
end up paying another Initiation Fee. 
 
 Elections are coming up at the December meeting, nomination end at the November 
Meeting.  The floor is open for nominations until then. All board members except for the 
Secretary, have agreed to stay on for next year. We need someone to step up and take on this 
job. 
 
Our next Contest Fighter town USA will be held on the 20th of November, Volunteers are 
always needed so please step up, to help out. 
 

Next Meeting November 6th at 9:00 AM                                                       

See you at the Field, 

Werner 
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Bay  City  Flyers 
AMA CLUB CHRTER NO. 958 

Land O’ Lakes, FL 34637 
 

Secretary's Report 

 

 

Please Note: 
It's sad to announce the passing of Charlie Blue this past 
week.  Those of us who knew Charlie will never forget him.   

   Mike Diesu 

 

 

 

       I would like to remind the membership it is time to renew your BCF membership.  

Renewals for 2022 must have an AMA membership card valid through at least 12/31/2022.  

BCF renewal applications can be found at the field in a box at the kitchen pavilion or on the 

BCF web site.  AMA renewal applications are on the AMA website or you can call AMA 

direct. BCF renewals can be paid by check or Pay Pal and must have a copy of your updated 

AMA membership card. Remember to enclose a stamped self addressed envelope.  If you 

have any questions, please email me at mdiesu@tampabay.rr.com. 

Mike Diesu, Secretary   
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October 2021 AMA Leader Member Report 

No significant rule changes were noted this month.  Again regarding the Trust 

Test, it is required by Federal Law to take the test.  It is impossible to fail.  Please 

take it. 

The following areas will be addressed by FAA and may affect rule changes in 

2022. 

1.  Night flying and flying over people. 

2.  Model kit manufacturers may be required to install modules in all 

      kits. 

      Modules will be available to purchase separately for existing owned 

      aircraft.  Price range may be $50.00 to $100.00. 

3.  Exemption from Remote ID is only possible at the flying field of an 

      AMA Member Club, if so decided by the club membership.  

Mike Diesu 

AMA Administrator Leader 
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Bay City Flyers and H.A.M 2021 Event dates 

 

Bay City Flyers 2021 Event dates                                                                  H.A.M  Proposed 2021 Event dates 
 
June   5 - 6th IMAC Spring Classic                                                               March 13th Club 40 Reunion Pylon Race 
 
October  23th BCF Swap Meet                                                                       May 22nd Big Bird Fly-In 
 
November 20th  Fighter Town /WW1 thru WW2                                          July 10th Hot Deals Swap Meet 
 
                                                                                                                       October 9th Charity Fly-IN                                                                                                               
                                    30th Club 40 Reunion Pylon Race 
 
                                                                                                                       December 18th Winter "Cool Deals" Swap Meet                               
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Bay City Flyers: CLUB INSTRUCTORS 

If you are new to our club and need flight instructions, please contact Mike Kohanyi , our Chief Flight 
Instructor. If you are a current member and would like to become a Flight Instructor please contact 
Mike Kohanyi . 

Bay City Flyers provides a number of ways to introduce individuals into the sport of Radio Control 
Flying. Never flown before? No Problem. We have a group of members who are designated as "Intro 
Pilots" by the AMA. An Intro Pilot offers you the opportunity to fly a few times without purchasing 
equipment and to be covered by the Intro Pilots AMA Insurance. If you are interested in continuing 
flying you must join AMA and we can provide you with a Club Instructor. If you have a friend or 
relative who holds a Bay City Flyer Solo Card, he or she may be able to act as your Instructor, but the 
student must be checked out by Chief Flight Instructor. 

Intro Pilot Instructor and check pilot - Jody Lopez 813.843.4011 maxiim76@aol.com 

Finally, we have Designated Check Pilots, who will check you out and determine if you can be issued 
a Bay City Flyers Solo Card: 

Mike Kohanyi 813-744-1471 mkohanyi@tampabay.rr.com 

A club officer can also be a check pilot if a regular check pilot is no available.  

 

Volunteer Flight Instructors are needed!  
Please contact an officer or Chief Instructor Mike Kohanyi  

WHEN RENEWING YOUR MEMBERSHIP, YOU MUST SUBMIT THE PAPERWORK, NOT JUST A CHECK. 
 

ALSO, PLEASE ENCLOSE A SELF ADDRESSED STAMPED ENVELOPE AS IT SAYS ON THE RENEWAL FORM 

mailto:maxiim76@aol.com
mailto:mkohanyi@tampabay.rr.com
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Club Sponsors  
The Sponsors listed below have very generously contributed merchandise to 

our raffles and annual events. Please patronize them whenever possible. 

https://www.hobbytown.com/
https://www.rtlfasteners.com/
https://www.smart-fly.com/
https://hitecrcd.com/
https://mehobbiesrc.com/
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The main gate at the flying field 52 must be kept locked when 
entering or leaving the field.  The four tumblers must be turned each 
time the lock is closed.   When entering the field if you find only one 
tumbler has been turned, try to find the last member who entered 
the field and closed the lock incorrectly.   Explain to the individual 
that all four tumblers must be turned.   
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Next Meeting is on November 6th 2021 at Area 52 Field.   

Check out our web site: 
HTTP://WWW.BAYCITYFLYERS.ORG 

Review the Bulletin Board and our Website to keep informed of what is happening at the flying fields.  

HTTP://WWW.BAYCITYFLYERS.ORG

